Board of Trumbull Township Trustees Minutes of Meeting February 15, 2023

Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m.
Trustees Larry Morse, John McMahan, and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present.
Trustee Mark Reed was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Trustee McMahan moved to approve the February 1, 2023 meeting minutes as presented,
second by Chairman Morse, 2 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Reports were submitted.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Administrator Niewiadomski reported replying to Mr. Day’s email;
receiving a call from Mr. Ward regarding a possible new home and an Airbnb on west side of SR
534, waiting for information; progress being made on Mechanicsville junk property.

ZONING COMMISSION: Next meeting scheduled for February 20, 2023 at 7:30 pm. at TTAB.
BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Assistant Chief Rose reported call outs on 2/7/2023
for a garage fire on Barrett road, State Fire Marshall work on cause of fire; and on 2/15/2023
for State road fallen tree on primary wires, causing road closer; received $60.00 quote for #261
Engine lettering change; #251 and #255 Engines completely serviced. Chairman Morse reported
working on #252 Engine and SR 534 dry hydrant.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Chairman Morse reported road department assisting with State road
closer, continuing to maintain roads applying gravel and ditching work. Trustee McMahan
reported the good job the road department is doing with the road conditions.

OLD BUSINESS: Chairman Morse reported Trustee Reed working with First Energy for
$2,500.00 pole refund; no MVA calls received since installing SR 534 & SR 166 flashing stop sign.

NEW BUSINESS: Chairman Morse inquired on replacing the brooms & garbage cans for the fire
department and hall.

FISCAL OFFICERS REPORT: The Fiscal Officers’ financial reports and document reflecting timely
payment of Township bills were reviewed. Trustee McMahan moved to approve the Fiscal
Officer’s financial reports, seconded by, Chairman Morse, 2 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal
Officer reported receiving notification for the 2023 (NEC) NOPEC Energized Community Grant
for $2,270.00. Chairman Morse moved to authorize the Fiscal Officer to accept the NOPEC
Grant, seconded by Trustee McMahan, 2 ayes, motion carried.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak.
Mr. Accettola inquired on status of his driveway culvert issue, stating grant dollars not
complete. Trustee McMahan stated he prefers delegating the issue to the county
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commissioners. Chairman Morse stated you deserve the culvert, county engineer on board,
everything was lined up until attorneys got involving with changes; second half of Hoffman
work on clearing rite of way this year, then MC-70 next year.

Trustee McMahan moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Chairman Morse, 2
ayes, motion carried.
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